TERBESIR R HRF
Timothy Chin-tien Yang
Minister of Foreign Affairs
Republic of China (Taiwan)

July 26,2010

Mr. Walden K. Weilbacher

Executive Director

Association of Pacific Island Legislatures
Carl Rose Building, Suite 207

181 E. Marine Corps Drive

Hagatna 96910

Guam

Dear Mr. Weilbacher,

On behalf of the government and people of the Republic of China
(Taiwan), 1 would like to express my heartfelt appreciation to the
members of the Association of Pacific Island Legislatures (APIL) for
adopting APIL Resolution No. 29-GA-01, CD-1 at its 29" General
Assembly, supporting Taiwan’s participation in the United Nations
Framework Convention on Climate Change and International Civil
Aviation Organization.

Taiwan, as a responsible member of the global village, is willing and able
to participate in international organizations that aim to shape a better
world and brighter future for the generations to come. Please rest assured
that Taiwan will continue to seek cooperation with Pacific Island
countries in hopes of spurring regional development. Once again, I would
like to thank the Officers and Members of APIL for their generous
support and kind encouragement.

Sincerely yours,

Timothy C. T. Yang
Minister



